
 
 
 

YOUR VOTE IS IMPORTANT TO YOUR INVESTMENT 
 
 

Your vote is urgently needed at the Hyzon Motors Inc. Annual Meeting of 
Stockholders to be held on Wednesday, August 21, 2024. 

 
Your participation and directive to vote will not be represented unless you 

actively submit your instructions.  Enclosed please find your voting form, along with 
instructions to submit your vote electronically.  

 
 
 

EASY WAYS TO VOTE TODAY 
 
 
You may choose to vote immediately by phone, or internet, using the enclosed 

proxy voting form. 
 

If you have any questions or prefer to vote with a live agent, please contact our 
voting and tabulation agent. 

 
 

Mediant Communications Inc. 
toll-free, at 1-888-615-5486 

Monday through Friday, 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. Eastern 
 
 
 

PROPOSALS TO BE VOTED UPON 
 

• The election of two Class III directors to serve until the 2027 annual meeting of 
stockholders;  

• The approval of an amendment to our Second Amended and Restated Certificate 
of Incorporation to effect a reverse stock split of our Class A common stock at a 
reverse stock split ratio ranging from 1:20 to 1:50; 

• The approval of the issuance of more than 19.99% of our outstanding Class A 
common stock issuable upon the exercise of Class A common warrants issued 
pursuant to our Securities Purchase Agreement, dated as of July 19, 2024; and 

• The ratification of the appointment of KPMG LLP as our independent registered 
public accounting firm. 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

WHY WE SEEK APPROVAL ON ALL PROPOSALS 
 

• To continue to satisfy Nasdaq listing standards; 
• To potentially attract investment capital; 
• To potentially improve the marketability and liquidity of our Class A common 

stock; 
• To decrease the risk of market manipulation of our Class A common stock; and 
• To potentially reset the exercise price of our Warrants to be equally aligned with 

share price after the reverse stock split.  
 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 

Stockholders are encouraged to vote and submit proxies in advance of the 
Annual Meeting by mail, Internet or telephone as early as possible to avoid processing 
delays and ensure their votes are counted.  Simply follow the instructions found on the 
accompanying proxy voting instruction form.   
 

You will also find a link to an electronic copy of our Proxy Statement and Annual 
Report, which we suggest you read when making your voting decisions.  A copy of each 
has already been delivered to you.  
 
 

Thank you and we appreciate your vote!  
 
 
 
Sincerely,   
 

/s/ John Zavoli 

John Zavoli 

Secretary, General Counsel and Chief Legal Officer 

 

Bolingbrook, Illinois 

 


